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Yorkshire and the Humber Collaborative Commissioning – Sustainability and 
Transformation Plan (STP) and Yorkshire Ambulance Service 
 
Purpose of Report  
For Decision 
 
Rationale 
 
The NHS Vale of York CCG is involved in collaborative decision making across different 
system footprints for certain services or service design. The CCG is involved in collaborative 
commissioning relationships with the 23 CCGs across Yorkshire and Humber for the Yorkshire 
Ambulance Service and Humber Coast and Vale STP footprint.  To improve decision making 
and transparency for each CCG, the paper proposes a formal Joint Collaborative 
Commissioning Committee is established for both of these collaborations and supporting 
Memoranda of Understanding are attached. 
 
The paper will require the NHS Vale of York CCG Constitution to be reviewed and amended to 
incorporate any agreed delegated authorities. This will be taken forward through the annual 
review of the Constitution. 
 
From now until October 2016 these arrangements will operate in shadow form and formal 
delegated agreements will not be put in place until then.  This will give the CCG an opportunity 
to develop its approach to more formal delegation. 
  
At its meeting on 19 May 2016 the Council of Representatives approved this direction of travel 
and delegated the responsibility for signing off the collaborative arrangements and their 
ongoing monitoring to the Governing Body. 
   
Strategic Priority Links       
 

☒Primary Care/ Integrated Care 
☒Urgent Care 
☒Effective Organisation 
☒Mental Health/Vulnerable People 

☒Planned Care/ Cancer 
☒Prescribing 
☒Financial Sustainability 

Local Authority Area 

☒CCG Footprint 
☐City of York Council 

 

☐East Riding of Yorkshire Council 
☐North Yorkshire County Council 

  



Impacts/ Key Risks 

☒Financial 
☒Legal 
☐Primary Care 
☒Equalities 
 
Recommendations 

The Governing Body is asked to: 
 
1. Note that the Council of Representatives delegated responsibility for sign off of 

collaborative commissioning arrangements for Yorkshire and the Humber Collaborative 
Commissioning in respect of the Sustainability and Transformation Plan (STP) and 
Yorkshire Ambulance Service 

2. Approve the Memorandum of Understanding for the collaborative commissioning of 999 
ambulance services and 111 between Clinical Commissioning Groups across Yorkshire 
and the Humber. 

3. Approve the Memorandum of Understanding for the collaborative arrangements across the 
Humber, Coast and Vale CCGs. 
 

 
Responsible Chief Officer and Title  
 
Rachel Potts, Chief Operating Officer 
 

Report Author and Title 
 
Emma Latimer, Hull CCG 
Daniel Mason, Yorkshire and Humber 
Clinical Commissioning Groups 999 Lead 
On behalf of Yorkshire and Humber CCGs 
 

 
 
 
Annexes – available at 
http://www.valeofyorkccg.nhs.uk/about-us/governing-body-meetings/ 
 
• Yorkshire and the Humber Collaborative Commissioning Report 
 
• Memorandum of Understanding for 999 ambulance services – circulated to 

Governing Body members electronically only  
 
• Memorandum of Understanding for 111 – circulated to Governing Body members 

electronically only 

http://www.valeofyorkccg.nhs.uk/about-us/governing-body-meetings/

